


B. FY 2014/15 Unmet Transit Needs Assessment- Public Hearing Update 
Mike Costa provided an update on the FY 2014/15 Unmet Transit Needs (UTN) Assessment process. 
He mentioned that the last hearing was held on January 28th in Waterford. He reported that there were 
a total of five hearings held in Stanislaus County. He said that staff was in the process of assessing all 
comments received from the public and preparing the draft umnet needs identification and analysis 
report. He stated that the report would be presented to all of the StanCOG Committees and then the 
Policy Board in March. He thanked the transit operators and CTSA for their work and collaboration in 
the process. He asked that any additional comments be submitted to him. He also mentioned that 
most of the comments received at the Public Hearings were operational related issues and those were 
shared directly with the transit operators. 

C. Availability of Job Access and Reverse Commute and New Freedom Grant Program Funds and 
Upcoming Call for Projects 
Mike Costa updated members on the Job Access & Reverse Commute and New Freedom grant 
programs. He mentioned that StanCOG was the designated recipient of the funds for the Modesto 
Urbanized Area and went over a map identifying those boundaries. He said a call for projects would 
occur soon and went over the funds that would be available from each grant. He also explained what 
organizations would be eligible to apply for the grants and that the funds could be used over multiple 
years. He reiterated that human service agencies were encouraged to utilize the services of the CTSA 
provided through the recent addendum to the 2008 StanCOG Public Transit - Human Services 
Coordination Plan. 

6. TRANSIT MANAGERS/CTSA REPORT 
Stacie Morales provided a quatierly rep01i of the Travel Training and BRIDGES programs and went over 
the reports with members. She also reported that the CTSA recently provided training for a group with the 
Salvation Anny in Turlock on the BLST, MAX, and StaRT systems. She said the CTSA had contacted 
other senior homes to continue the group trainings. She mentioned that numerous outreach efforts had 
been ongoing to various agencies. She further mentioned that the CTSA was working with a new mobile 
company on background checks. She said the Veterans van program was ongoing and determining office 
space locations in Modesto were taking place. She mentioned she would like to train volunteers to know 
all transportation options that were available in the County so that the Veterans van program was the last 
resort. 

Fred Cavanah rep01ted that the City is proposing to raise fares to meet the fare recovery ratio and has 
received approval from the Economic Development Committee and would go before the City Council at 
the March 5th meeting. He also mentioned there would be some route changes this summer. Route 21 
would have a reverse route and service would increase on the McHemy/StanclifordNintage Fair Mall route 
on Saturdays. He stated that staff was evaluating changes to the intermediate time points in order to better 
assist riders and improve on-time performance. He reported that an order was placed for 22 new buses. He 
said 8 should arrive in December of this year and the remaining would arrive within 6 months. He reported 
that ridership continues to increase about 2-4% per month compared to last year. 

Melissa Molina reported on the joint procurement process. She mentioned that after all evaluations, staff 
was recommending Storer to provide the combined service operations for the MADAR, Ceres, and StaRT 
systems. She said the recommendation was anticipated to go before the City Council at the February 25th 
meeting for approval. She went over the various ways the joint procurement would be an asset to the 
MADAR program. She reported that for December, MADAR carried 8,879 passengers, with 2,235 who 
utilized wheelchairs and the highest ridership clay had 451 passengers. She mentioned that an ADA 
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Advisory Committee meeting was held on January 21 51 and thanked George Sharp for getting passenger 
participation and viewpoints at the meeting. 

April Henderson-Potter reported that December ridership appeared to have increased percentage wise 
overall. She said that Route 70 to Merced had decreased about 20% from last year. She stated that Route 
40 was doing well, and Route 15 also had a decrease. She mentioned that the eastside shuttle was 45% 
higher this year as well as the Waterford runabout. She said that overall ridership was up 7%. She 
mentioned that she attended the Umnet Transit Assessment Needs Public Hearings and congregate meal 
site visits. She felt that comments were favorable for StaRT; but, did hear concerns for Route 15 and 
would address those. She reported that Earth Day was coming up in April and that the shuttle would be 
available for the event. She said outreach for riders' feedback would be posted on Routes 70 and 15. 

Kay Dunkel thanked both Melissa Molina and Fred Cavanah for their hard work on the joint procurement 
process. She reported that ridership was about the same as last year on both CAT and Dial-a-Ride. She 
mentioned there was a low floor demonstration on January 7'11

• She said the City decided not to purchase a 
low floor bus due to accessibility issues and would instead purchase a CNG bus. She mentioned a 
representative would give a demonstration on automated fare boxes in February. She also said that the 
California Corrections Department of Parole had contacted the City requesting CAT services to return to 
Partee Lane in South Ceres. She mentioned that it would go before the City Council to have Route B fulfill 
that request. 

Scott Medeiros reported that the Turlock was awarded Prop I B funds for an electronic fare box system. He 
said the City would evaluate if the BLST system would use it. He said that BLST had a 4% increase in 
December and Dial-a-Ride had decreased 19%. He mentioned that a Go Green promotion would get 
underway at the end of the month. He said a partnership with the Turlock High School career center would 
have a travel training session. He reported a bus would be on display at the junior high schools. 

9. CAL TRANS REPORT -None 

10. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT 
Carlos Yamzon updated SSTAC on a potential regional transportation tax measure for Stanislaus County. 
He made particular mention of the additional dollars that would support mobility management should the 
tax measure be placed on the November ballot and pass. He mentioned that he would be giving 
presentations to all of the City Councils and the Board of Supervisors beginning this week, seeking a 
resolution of support. He stated that the item would go before the Policy Board in March to decide if it 
would be placed onto the November 2014 ballot. He went over the expenditure plan and how the funds 
would be divided should the tax measure pass. 

11. COMMENTS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Monica Ramos mentioned that with recent staff shortages, Catholic Charities had noticed their scheduling 
system was in need of changes and would explore other programs. She also mentioned that Catholic 
Charities had been approved last year for funds through the New Freedom grant and would purchase two 
wheelchair accessible vans. She also said that there were leftover 5310 funds available from 09/10 and 
hoped to receive funds from that to purchase a third van. She stated that Catholic Charities had received 
preliminary approval to manage the RSVP program, formerly administered by the DMC Foundation, to 
begin in July. 
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12. ADJOURNMENT 

Chair George Sharp adjourned the meeting at 9 :55a.m. 

Next Regu/arlv Scheduled SSTAC Meeting: 
March 4, 2014 (Tuesday) @ 8:30 am 
StanCOG Board Room 
1111 I Street, Suite 308 
Modesto, CA 
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